

DART Community Support Virtual Meeting Minutes, 02-27-19

Participants: Susie Irwin, Krista Pettersen, David Wilkins

Reporting Community Needs

No current needs were mentioned for the reporting community, and no future Cognos upgrades were mentioned.

Cognos Support and Training

Susie Irwin mentioned that she has been offering Cognos support on an individual, as-needed basis. Susie has scheduled two Cognos report writing workshops for 3/14/19, 1:00-4:00, and 4/9/19, 9:30-12:00. These are for users that have attended the 101 training and would like help writing reports. Susie has added these to the [Cognos SharePoint](#) site and the [HR Training Calendar](#).

Power BI User Group

There seems to be a growing interest on the Norman and HSC campuses for Power BI use. Pilot projects have been completed and others are underway. It appears Power BI interest across campus could grow. This team will schedule an inaugural Power BI User Group meeting, extending invitations to those who expressed interest during the recent [Academic Technology Expo](#), and those interested at HSC. Interest for tool support will be gauged, which may lead to lunch-n-learn sessions and additional support similar to what is offered on the [Cognos SharePoint](#) site. This first Power BI User Group meeting will be scheduled for after Spring Break.

Academic Tech Expo

There were 10 scheduled Administrative Staff Track presentations this year, doubled from last year. The [ATE Planning Committee](#) is planning to expand participation and invitations to the HSC and Tulsa campuses for next year, and is seeking volunteers from those campuses to serve on the Planning Committee. Krista Pettersen volunteered to be considered as a representative from the Tulsa campus, and said she could provide the names of others in Tulsa who may be interested in serving. David Wilkins will ask Melissa Nestor at HSC if she would be interested in representing that campus.

Future

The future of DART and its subteams is uncertain in the new governance structure. However, some group needs to fill this role. We currently have only three active people on this subteam due to turnover and changing priorities. If team members are aware of any people who would be a good addition, please let David Wilkins know.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, March 13, 2019, 1:30-2:30